
 

 
 

 

 

Bill No. 065  

BY-LAW NUMBER 2024- 
 

A By-law of The Corporation of the City of Barrie to further 
amend Business Licensing By-law 2006-266 (General 
Licensing) regarding the Downtown Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) patio program season.  

 
 WHEREAS Section 8 of the Municipal Act, 2001, provides that powers of a municipality under 
this or any other Act shall be interpreted broadly so as to confer broad authority on the municipality 
to enable the municipality to govern its affairs as it considers appropriate and to enhance the 
municipality’s ability to respond to municipal issues;  
 

AND WHEREAS Section 9 of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, provides that a municipality 
has the capacity, rights, powers and privileges of a natural person for the purpose of exercising the 
authority under the Act; 
  
 AND WHEREAS Section 10 (1) of the Municipal Act, 2001 provides a single-tier municipality 
may provide any service or thing that the municipality considers necessary or desirable for the 
public; 
 
 AND WHEREAS by motion 24-A-043, the Council of The Corporation of the City of Barrie 
deems it expedient to enact a by-law to further regulate and define the Downtown Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) patio program season. 
 
 NOW THEREFORE, the Council of The Corporation of the City of Barrie enacts as follows: 
 
1. THAT Business Licensing By-law 2006-266 be further amended to add Schedule “A” – 

Downtown Business Improvement Area (BIA) Patio Program Season.  
 

2.  THAT this By-law shall come into force and effect immediately upon passing thereof. 
 

READ a first and second time this 19th day of June, 2024. 

 
READ a third time and finally passed this 19th day of June, 2024. 
 
     THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF BARRIE 
 
      
     _________________________________  
   MAYOR – ALEX NUTTALL 
 
       
     __________________________________ 
     CITY CLERK – WENDY COOKE 
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SCHEDULE “A” 
 

DOWNTOWN BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT (BIA) PATIO PROGRAM SEASON 
 

FROM TO 

Second Friday of April November 15th in alignment with the City’s 
winter control maintenance schedules  

 


